


Questions were invited. A member asked for further explanation of the increase in SoR head count, as well as 
what the most significant areas of cost were likely to be in the near future. The EDFO highlighted that staffing 
levels had been calibrated to meet delivery of our ambitious new strategy. In terms of upcoming areas of 
significant cost, the EDFO pointed to the implementation of a new Customer Relationship Management 
system. 

There was a further question raised, in relation to what was being done to protect our investments in such a 
volatile market. The EDFO emphasised that the portfolio was sufficiently diversified to weather current 
perturbations and that it was also managed within the parameters of the risk profile set by the SoR. Our 
investments are weighted towards equities, meaning that in the longer term performance was likely to exceed 
that of other asset classes, but may be susceptible to short term losses when markets fall. 

Another member asked whether we worked with relevant businesses, such as equipment suppliers, to try to 
secure sponsorship for events such as the Annual Delegates Conference (ADC). In response, the EDFO 
noted that because of its nature it was a challenging event to secure sponsorship for. We are however 
working with our marketing agency, Wonderly, to develop the proposition and build relationships with potential 
industry supporters for coming years. 

The Chair thanked the EDFO and read the first resolution to members before allowing time for members to 
vote both online and in the room: 

o i) Ordinary resolution: THAT the Company's consolidated accounts are considered and received, together

with the independent Auditor's report and the Directors' report, for the financial year ended 30 September

2024.

The Chair declared the resolution carried with the requisite majority. 

The Chair thanked members and read the second resolution to members before allowing time for members to 
vote both online and in the room: 

o ii) Ordinary resolution: THAT Crowe UK LLP is re-appointed as independent Auditor of the Company, to
hold office from the conclusion of the Annual General Meeting until the conclusion of the next Annual

General Meeting of the Company and to authorise UK Council to determine the manner in which their fee
is fixed.

The Chair declared the resolution carried with the requisite majority. 

4: Meeting conclusion 

s0h
There being no further business the Chair thanked members for attending and declared the Annual General 

:::::: :::��::�H<signature redacted>

President Tom Welton 
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